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M-1068-01 
Sugarloaf Parkway at SR 8 / US 29 / Lawrenceville Hwy 

 
 
FOR THE CONTRACTORS’ INFORMATION: 

Q1. Is builders risk insurance required for this project? 
 
A1. Builder risk insurance is not required for this project. 
 
Q2. Does the 105 available days allowed for construction include any utility relocation time? This is short 

timeline to complete the proposed scope in addition to any utility relocations that will be necessary. Can 
Gwinnett consider extending the completion to be at least 180 calendar days? 

 
A2. Time will not be changed. 
 
Q3. Aerial Photograph pay item currently has a quantity of 7 MO, however, the current completion date is less 

than that. Is there a reason for 7 months? 
 
A3. 7 months is to cover time based on available days as stated in Q2, 
 
Q4. The GA DOT Notes on dwg 04-0002 have different required pavement specs than what is shown in the 

typical sections. Please clarify which one is correct. 
 
A4. The general note on 4-0002 would apply to any full depth asphalt paving on SR 8/US 29. However, the 

minor sections on SR 8/US 29 where full depth paving is required falls under the criterial of Class B 
Concrete widening. In summary, the typical sections should be followed for pavement specs.  

 
Q5. How soon is the County expecting to award this project? 
 
A5. 1st quarter of 2025. 

 
Q6. The proposed new signal poles look to be in the same footprint as the existing signal poles. Can the existing 

signal poles be used, and only new signal heads added? 
 
A6. No. 
 
Q7. The plans show 10” solid and 10” skip being used for the bike lanes but there is no pay item. How will this be 

paid? 
 
A7. The bike lane striping should be 5 in solid and skip. 
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RECEIPT OF BIDS REMAINS 2:50 PM LOCAL TIME, THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 
21, 2024 
 
All bidders shall acknowledge receipt of this addendum by inserting its number and date 
in the Bid Form. Failure to do so may subject the bidder to disqualification. This 
addendum forms a part of the Contract Documents. 
 
You should acknowledge receipt on Page I-4 of the bidding documents.  

     
 

Thank you, 
 
Michael Milstein 
Purchasing Associate II 
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